

Royal Canadian Legion Br. 186 72 Peace Street Cannington, Ontario LOE 1E0

> 218/22 Council - May 6, 2022 Correspondence

Township of Brock 1 Cameron Street East Cannington, Ontario LOE 1E0

Re: Cannington Legion 90th Anniversary

The Cannington Legion (Branch 186) will finally celebrate its 90th year. While our celebration was to take place in 2020 the COVID pandemic had other plans.

Our branch will be hosting a day of celebration at The Cannington Legion Branch on June 4 from 11am until close. The day will host entertainment, games, food, and celebration.

While The Cannington Branch is licensed under LLBO we would like to request an exemption to the Brock Municipal Alcohol Policy. The Branch would like to extend alcohol consumption onto a limited section of MacLeod Park adjacent to our branch. All sales of alcohol would take place in the branch.

Our members will work with The Township on any needed documents and criteria.

Sincerely,

Jamie Harris

Jamie Harris President 705-879-1696